
Report of the Parks, Gardens and Waterways Committee to the Council meeting of 29 July 2004 

5. THE GROYNES SHARED CHRISTCHURCH CITY COUNCIL/ 
NORTH CANTERBURY FISH AND GAME COUNCIL FACILITY INVESTIGATION 

 
 The Committee considered a report from Derek Roozen (Strategic Open Space Planner, Greenspace 

Unit) informing the Committee of the current status of the investigation into the proposed Christchurch 
City Council/North Canterbury Fish and Game facility at ‘The Groynes’.  The report was also 
considered by the Shirley/Papanui Community Board at its meeting on Wednesday, 7 July 2004, and 
by the Community and Leisure Committee at its meeting on Monday, 12 July 2004. 

 
 The reply outlined: 
 
 •  background 
 •  investigation 
 •  new options 
 •  response from the North Canterbury Fish and Game Council 
 •  overall planning context for ‘The Groynes’ and the current situation 
 •  area plans for Belfast and Clearwater. 
 
 The Committee decided: 
 
 1. That the information be received. 
 
 2. That the Greenspace Unit’s intention to continue to develop and update the concept plan for 

The Groynes, as well as plan for the wider area, including the Otukaikino Creek and 
Waimakariri River catchments be noted. 

 
 3. That the Council continue to work with the North Canterbury Fish and Game Council to find an 

appropriate locality for the facility. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


